



POSTAL: P.O. BOX 191 BRISDANE NORTH QUAY QUD. 4002 AUSTRALIA

OFFICE: EXECUTIVE BUILDING 100 GEORGE STREET BRISBANE

TELEPHONE: (07) 224 6900 TACSIMIEE: (07) 229 1415 FAXSTREAM: (07) 221 2092

Mr J. Turrisi 133 Bundock Street BELGIAN GARDENS QLD 4810

Dear Joe

I have contacted the Minister for Education regarding your concern about the teaching of Italian in Queensland primary schools.

There does appear to be some concern among teachers of Italian and community members that the Government's initiatives into Languages Other Than English (LOTE) does not target Italian as one of its priorities.

Mr Braddy has advised there is no intention to abolish the Italian language in primary schools. In fact programs for the teaching of Italian and other languages will continue to be available in schools.

The Department of Education will support, maintain and develop Italian (and other languages presently being taught) in line with submissions made by Regions according to established criteria. The LOTE initiatives prioritize languages that at present are not being taught in schools and where there was a need to provide an immediate balance. Unfortunately, this list led some readers to believe that the existing languages would be abolished.

I have attached a pamphlet from the Department of Education of its LOTE initiatives which states that current initiatives in Italian and Spanish will be developed and expanded.

You may be assured that the teaching of Italian in Queensland schools is considered important and every effort will be made to ensure its continuation.

Yours sincerely

Keith De Lacy Treasurer and

Minister for Regional Development